










16 September 2022

The Council has not fully implemented recommendations made in 2020/21 external audit reports because an error splitting the funding from the billing authority 
between precept and grants has been repeated. The Council answered yes to the relevant assertion in the 2021/22 Annual Governance Statement (assertion 7), 
claiming it has taken appropriate action in respect of audit reports. In future, the Council should ensure that appropriate action in response to audit recommendations 
is taken within a reasonable time.

The Accounts and Audit (England) Regulations 2015 required that the 2021 period of public rights covered 30 working days and commenced no later than 1 July 
2021. This requirement was not met as the public rights period was 1 day too long, but the Council has answered yes to the assertion on public rights in the 2021/22 
Annual Governance Statement, which covers the previous year’s public rights period. Although the public rights period in 2022 was compliant in future, the Council 
needs to put in place arrangements to ensure that it can always meet its statutory obligations in respect of public rights and answers no in the Annual Governance 
Statement where this has not been achieved. 

We were required to return the Annual Governance and Accountability Return to enable the Council to correct the following:

A. £63 of the Council Tax Support Grant was erroneously included within the precept at Box 2 rather than other receipts at Box 3 in 2020/21 because an error we 
reported in 2020/21 had not been restated and there was a similar immaterial error in 2021/22; and

B. A transposition error at Box 6 of Section 2 for the year ending 31 March 2021 initially caused the annual return not to add up at Box 7. Other payments had 
been understated by £4,000.

In future the Council should ensure that the Annual Governance and Accountability Return is accurate and complete.
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